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Consideration 

The proposal seeks approval and authorization of the County Executive to sign an 
Interlocal agreement (ILA) between Snohomish County and the Alderwood Water and 
Wastewater District concerning Utility Construction Associated with the 36th/35th Ave W 
project from 164th St SW to SR 99, pursuant to RCW 39.34.030 and SCC 13.01.020(5).  

 

Background   

Washington State RCW 39.34 provides for interlocal agreements between local agencies 
within the state for mutual advantage and thereby to provide services and facilities in a 
manner beneficial to both agencies.  Snohomish County has a public road improvement 
project to improve 36th/35th Ave W corridor from 164th St SW to SR99 (TIP #E.40.01).  
The Alderwood Water and Wastewater District currently has utilities within the County 
right-of-way and is required by franchise conditions and state law to relocate these 
facilities to accommodate County initiated public road improvements.   

The proposed relocation would include, but not limited to approximately 150 linear feet of 
8-inch ductile iron water main and accompanying hardware and install approximately 
2,100 linear feet of 4-inch PVC conduit and pull boxes, replace and relocate existing fire 
hydrants and water meters, relocate encroaching chain link fence, and adjust manholes 
and valves to grade along 36th/35th Ave W from 164th St SW to SR 99.  Alderwood Water 
and Wastewater would like to have the Snohomish County perform the utility work during 
construction of the proposed road improvement project.   

 

Current Proposal  

Scope: An Interlocal Agreement between Snohomish County and the Alderwood Water 
and Wastewater district is sought (ILA 16-21) for the utility construction associated with 
the 35th/36th Ave W project from 164th St SW to SR 99.  

Duration: The duration of this agreement is from execution to completion of 
Transportation Improvement Project #E.40.01.  

Fiscal Implications: The projected reimbursable construction and labor costs associated 
with the scope of work is $915,103.47. 

 

Budget Impacts:  All costs associated with the utility work will be paid by the Alderwood 
Water and Wastewater District.   

 

Handling:  NORMAL  
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Approved-as-to-form:  YES  

Risk Management:  APPROVE.   

Executive Recommendation:  APPROVE.   

Attachments:  NONE.   

Amendments:  NONE.   

Request:  Move to GLS on January 12, 2022 for consideration.  

 


